Approved Minutes
PCEOCP Matrix Design and Funding (MDF) Sub-Group

May 16, 2008

Teleconference

Chair’s Note: “TBD” in some of the action items simply means resolution is not possible pending other activities.  The action items therefore are used to capture decisions to be made later.  It also means some action items will be carried forward in more than one meeting.

Attendance

Andy Ritchie, Bill Buscher, Chris Castanien, Dan Pridemore, David Smith, Doyle Boese, Gail Evans, Glen Mazzamaro, Jerry Wang, Jim Linden, Jo Martinez, John Zalar, Kevin Ferrick, Patrick Lai, Ron Romano, Thom Smith, Tim Miranda, Robert Stockwell, Chris Cornish, Charlie Leverett
Agenda

· Review and approve last meeting minutes

·  Review action items

· Review PCEOCP letter
· Review VID letter

· Review hypothetical matrix design 
· Next meeting

Details

The last meeting record was updated as follows:

· “per current consortium decision, pending final statistician approval” was added to “2 qualification tests per stand”
· “use current independent lab estimates to estimate matrix cost” replaced the original “consortium test cost” as the basis for hypothetical matrix estimate

· Removed “The group in general agreed that not all available labs (consortium or not) should necessarily be in the matrix.”

The revised minutes will be sent out for review.

ACTION: get final lab cost estimate from all participating labs when the lab selection was done and matrix designed - TBD

For the action items in the last minutes:

Kevin Ferrick and David Smith reported the Dennis Bachelder is preparing a response on behalf of the BOI/VGRA group.

The hypothetical matrix was devised by Jo Martinez and Doyle Boese and would be reviewed during the current meeting.
Review PCEOCP letter:

Thom Smith presented the PCEOCP 5-14-2008 response which officially provided the link to released VID test setup requirements, solicited lab participation and GF-5 demonstration oil. 

Mazzamaro confirmed it was sent to panel members as well as all those who attended PCEOCP in the last three years based on sign-in record.

Thom Smith reported a smaller group would be formed, likely during the June ASTM meeting, to evaluate candidate GF-5 demonstration oils.  
Review VID letter:

Jim Linden presented the VID letter but added the draft research report required final VID member approval before the stated presentation in ASTM in Vancouver.  

The group in general accepted the statement from the letter that the consortium reference oils all meet the requirement as current technology oils for precision matrix design purpose.

Thom Smith asked if additional reference oils and tests were needed to produce precision statement for each viscosity grade given that the draft GF-5 specification had different pass/fail limits for each viscosity grade.

ACTION: Decide if precision statement is needed for each viscosity grade and verify reference oil selection – group discussion
Review hypothetical matrix design:

Doyle Boese presented the hypothetical precision matrix design using the criteria defined by the group in the last meeting.  He corrected option 4 to be “2~3 labs” instead of “2 labs”.  He also commented the primary driver for increasing number of tests were the increasing number of stands.
Andy Ritchie wanted to verify that 2 qualification tests were needed and those would be donated by the labs.  John Zalar commented that it was traditionally the case and seemed adequate.

ACTION: Decide number of qualification tests or, if necessary, decide the process to decide - TBD

ACTION: Get confirmation of test donation - TBD

Dan Pridemore questioned if more tests always meant better precision.  Boese said it was not necessarily so depending on if more variables were added.
Andy Ritchie commented that option 4 appeared meeting the “minimum” requirements and should be considered.

Chris Castanien suggested the group to clarify the objectives of the precision matrix to include the test’s ability to show viscosity grade and friction modifier effects.  He felt that would lead to the decision on number of reference oils which would determine the necessary number of stands and labs.  

Thom Smith asked if it was necessary to have each lab run similar numbers of tests.  He cited that since each labs would presumably donate tests, additional labs but running fewer tests each should not add cost.  Boese commented that a balanced design was always desirable.

ACTION: Request VID Consortium to release prove-out matrix design and oil selection after its May 29 meeting – Jim Linden
ACTION: Choose matrix oils to show viscosity grade and friction modifier effects based on VID response.  Add matrix oils if these aren’t sufficient - TBD
ACTION: Determine minimum number of labs and stands based on oil selection and other objectives as listed in Boese’s presentation - TBD
ACTION: Choose participating labs based on results of lab solicitation and number of labs/stands needed - TBD

The next teleconference was scheduled on June 5 (Thursday) at 1:30 pm Eastern time with the primary purpose of moving forward after receiving the VID prove-out matrix design.

The next face to face meeting was scheduled on June 16 with exact time (? pm) and place (?room in Vancouver) to be announced.

The meeting adjourned at 12:10 pm.  

